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The Kansas Association of Family and Consumer Sciences is the source 
and voice for empowering individuals, strengthening families and 
enabling communities!  
 
The American Association of Family and Consumer Sciences and Kansas 
Association of Family and Consumer Sciences have been a vitally 
important part of the lives of many members for many years, providing 
opportunities for both professional and personal growth and lasting 
friendships through the years. Also, today’s university students are finding 
the programs and publications relevant to their goals, and are showing 
enthusiasm for the organization. As the 2003-04 KAFCS president, I 
encourage each member will take an active role in district activities, the 
United Conference, and national meetings.  
 
I am excited about the program for the United Associations 2004 Meeting, 
and proud of our visionary leaders who brought organizations together in 
common purpose! As we anticipate the program presentations focused on 
Coming Together for Kansas Families, the Kansas Association of Family 
and Consumer Sciences and our partner organizations continue to provide 
opportunities for growth and time to renew and revitalize our friendships.  
 
Mark your calendars now to join us in Wichita on March 4 and 5, 2004 
when we celebrate “Coming Together for Kansas Families.” 
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The leaders of the American Association of Family and Consumer Sciences 
(AAFCS) invite us to San Diego for the 2004 meeting, Uniting Generations for 
Lifelong Well-Being.  

2004 AAFCS Meeting 

Uniting Generations for Lifelong Well-Being 

San Diego, California 
June 26 to 29, 2004 
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THE KAFCS NEWS 

is the monthly newsletter for members of 
the Kansas Association of Family & 
Consumer Sciences.  Photos and articles 
from and about members are welcome. 

Editor 
Kathryn J. Roberts, CFCS 

421 E. 5th Street 
Beloit, KS  67420 

785-738-5766 (Home) 
785-783-8117 (Cell) 

kjroberts@classicnet.net 
 

Membership 
DeAnn Hauser, CFCS 

KAFCS Executive Director 
620-473-3829 

dmhauser@hotmail.com 
 

The American Association of Family & 
Consumer Sciences (AAFCS) is a not-for-
profit 501(c) (3) organization with 10,000 
members, dedicated to improving quality 
of life for individuals and families. 
AAFCS and its affiliates may accept 
charitable contributions, which are tax-
deductible to the fullest extent of the law.  

 
 

An AAFCS Update  
By Carol Kellett, CFCS 

 
In recent correspondence 
and on the American 
Association of Family and 
Consumer Sciences web 
site, the AAFCS board 
members and executive 
director report that they 
have redesigned the Journal 
of Family and Consumer 
Sciences to focus on the 
interests of educators, and 
they have designed a 
template that state affiliates 
can use for newsletters. 
Other initiatives include 
advocating policies that 
support children and 
families, revision of the 
certification program, and 
public relations for Family 
and Consumer Sciences.  
 
To maintain the financial 
viability of AAFCS, the 
headquarters building was 
sold, and funds will be 
invested to serve the 
association during the next 
two years as they implement 
the strategic plan. I 
commend our national 
leaders for the courage they 
have shown in developing 
the best possible future for 
AAFCS! For those members 
who are interested in issues 
and opportunities in the 
future of Family and 
Consumer Sciences, there 
will be a workshop panel 
presentation on Friday, 
March 5, 2004 during the 
United Associations 2004 
Meeting. 

MAKE PLANS TO 
ATTEND UNITED 
ASSOCIATIONS 
MEETING 
 
    The United Associations 
Meeting to be held March 3-4, 
2004 in Wichita will bring 5 
associations together who 
work to support Kansas 
families. Sessions are planned 
to focus on professional, 
personal and educational 
topics of Family and 
Consumer Sciences.  
    Keynote speaker Ron 
Crounch, (director of 
Kentucky State Data Center) 
will make demographic 
information entertaining and 
educational as he helps the 
audience understand the new 
team players in Kansas 
communities. Kansan Ron 
Willis is always a popular 
speaker and he will present 
the wrap up session and offer 
a breakout session of "Green 
Porch Swing" wit and 
wisdom. Topics between the 
two speakers include 
information on nutrition, 
education, technology and 
families. A special panel 
presentation will discuss the 
directions of the profession 
and how KAFCS 
members can stay connected 
to families in a changing 
world.  
    Registration materials will 
soon be mailed to members of 
KAFCS, Kansas Extension 
Association of Family and 
Consumer Sciences, Kansas 
Association of Extension 4-H 
Agents, Kansas Association 
of Teachers of FCS, and 
Epsilon Sigma Phi.  

District I Members meet!
 
District I meet Sept. 22 at 
Tangyangika Park for a 
picnic supper and guided 
tour of a new wildlife refuge 
near Goddard, KS.  Eleven 
area Family and 
Consumer Science 
Professionals were treated 
to an interactive, 
educational experience.  
They showered snow 
leopards, and fed giraffe, 
lemurs and white  
tigers.  An interesting 
discussion and 
demonstration of Kansas’s 
birds of prey was 
presented.  We are more 
aware of our changing 
environment and its effect 
on our native wildlife. 
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KAFCS Nominating Committee and KAFCS Foundation Board Announces 
Candidates 
               
The 2003-2004 KAFCS Nominating Committee is pleased to announce the nominees for KAFCS 
Association Board and KAFCS Foundation Board of Trustees. We encourage you to vote. On behalf of the 
entire membership, we thank these candidates for their willingness to serve our association. Each is an 
excellent candidate. We encourage all eligible members to take advantage of their membership privilege to 
vote. Let’s have a 100% ballot return. 
 
According to the KAFCS Bylaws, all KAFCS members are eligible to vote except student members and 
honorary members. Ballots should be mailed in STAMPED envelopes, so as not to violate any mail 
privileges. 
 
To verify that each vote is from a qualified member, please write your name with complete personal return 
address and BALLOT on the envelope in which you return your ballot. This is only to verify that the ballot 
comes from a member. You are guaranteed that your vote will be anonymous. Ballots must be mailed in 
envelopes bearing your PERSONAL address so membership can be verified. Business address will not 
verify membership. The election results will be announced at the association business meeting at the 2004 
United Associations Meeting in Wichita. 
 
  Ballots must be postmarked by: February 17, 2004 
  MAIL YOUR BALLOT TO: 
      Anna Mae Brown 
      397 S. 140th St. 
      Girard, KS 66743 

 
KAFCS BOARD CANDIDATES 

(Vote for 1 per office) 
PRESIDENT ELECT 
 
 Ann Domsch, District D, Manhattan, KS 
 
 Current Position: Retired 

Previous Professional Experience: 36 years as Extension Home  
Economist (left just as the name changed), 7 years as 4-H  
Specialist SE area, 3 years as 4-H Horse Events Coordinator. 

 AAFCS/KAFCS Involvement: member 46 years, chairperson for  
nominating committee and several others, Treasurer, Vice  
President. 

Other Professional Memberships: Epsilon Sigma Phi, NAE4-HA,     
KAE4-HA, NAEFAC, KAEFAC, and National Assoc. of  
Retired Federal Employees (NARFE). 

Education: BS-Home Economics/Extension, Kansas State University; MS-Adult Education, Kansas
  State University. 
Community Activities: (In Atwood)-started recycling center, coordinated meals on wheels program,

  initiated pink ladies at hospital, started the old depot (consignment store for arts/crafts), 
  assisted in starting a mail order catalog for arts/crafts, booster club, site council member,  
  friends of library board, arts council member, city council member (8 years), pool and parks
   




